VILLAGE OF HODGKINS
BUILDING COMMITTEE
SEPTEMBER 4, 2013
Meeting called to order at 7: 12 p.m.

Those Present:
Paul Struve, Chairman




Hugh Rhodes, Member 
Those Absent:
Don Cuttill, Member
Vicky Moxley, Member
Also Present:

Noel Cummings, President
Claude Sexton, Clerk

Larry Rice, Trustee

Phil Kringlie, Trustee



Tim Callahan, Attorney




Jack Azzarello, Deputy Chief of Police

Mr. Struve stated this meeting was to discuss a recreational burning ordinance.  Mr. Callahan has done the research on Recreational Burning.  Mr. Struve states that the issue has been ”overblown" as to how the reaction was to it.  We need to refine what we have in the ordinance book prior to checking this out.  Some of our ordinances refer to the BOCA code and not necessarily in the code book.  A police officer suggested that we adopt an ordinance that would be in the code book that they carry in their squad cars.
Mr. Callahan  has presented a draft ordinance, which has been reviewed by Building Inspector Evans.  Mr. Evans states that the draft ordinance looks good to him.  In addition, Mr. Callahan points out that it deals with dense smoke and what dense smoke is defined as.

The ordinances Mr. Callahan has researched that allow outdoor fireplaces has a common area that states that no outdoor fireplaces shall be permitted emit an offensive or objectionable smoke or odors or other circumstances that make the use of fireplaces hazardous.  i.e. if a neighbor feels that the smoke is coming into their house and finds it offends him/her it would give cause for the Police Department to request the fire be extinguished.  If the definition of "Dense Smoke" is not met then the neighbor has no cause to complain. 

Mr. Struve states that we need some ordinance that would give the Village the authority to stop a burning if it offends a neighbor.

Mr. Rice states that you can smell smoke from a fireplace in the winter.

Mr. Callahan states that we are not going to remove what we have, but this would be an amendment to the code book.

The consensus of the Building Committee (and other board members present) is to present the amendment of the current ordinance, with suggested changes, to the Board of Trustees for passage. 

One member of the audience asked what would be the definition of "seasoned wood".  Mr. Struve states that it is usually defined as completely dry wood.
Adjourned 7:25 p.m.

_________________________________

Claude Sexton,  Village Clerk
